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City Subpoenaed by Hamilton County Prosecutor Joe Deters  
Required to hand over all copies of June 19 Dash Cam Video  

 
 

CINCINNATI – Today, Hamilton County Prosecutor Joe Deters issued a grand jury subpoena 

(attached) to the City of Cincinnati for all copies of the June 19 dash cam video and other 

investigatory materials related to the incident involving the tragic death of Police Officer Sonny 

Kim.  

As required, the City of Cincinnati has complied with this court action and turned over the 

requested materials, including the dash camera video, to the County Prosecutor.   

“There is a process we must follow, and we will continue to cooperate with the prosecutor on 

this investigation, which is in his hands,” said City Manager Harry Black. He continued, “Sonny 

Kim remains a hero, and every time we talk about this incident I am reminded of the pain and 

loss experienced by Officer Kim’s family and his brothers and sisters on the Cincinnati Police 

Department.” 

Questions about the investigation, or release of the video should be directed to the Hamilton 

County Prosecutor’s Office.   
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